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April 22™ 2010

Mr. John Pickernell
Assistant Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
P.O Box 2319

2300 Yonge Street

26" Floor

Toronto, Ontario

M4P 1E4

Re: Clinton Power Corporation and West Perth Power 2010 Cost of Service Applications

Dear Mr. Pickernell,

Pursuant to your letter dated April 20, 2010 regarding the status of both West Perth Power Inc.
("WPPI") and Clinton Power Corporation’s ("CPC's") Cost of Service Applications for the 2010
Rate Year, we respectfully request that The Board extend the April 30, 2010 deadline to June 15,
2010 for filing within the 2010 Cost of Service window. It is important to note that neither
corporation will be requesting a retroactive implementation of their decisions in recognition that
the onus was upon each to meet the Board’s expected time frame. In the case of CPC, rebasing is
of significant importance due to various factors that have contributed to the significant under
recovery of its revenue requirement which, if left unaddressed, may lead to future operational
issues.

Progress has been made on both applications to date, however there have been many hurdles to
overcome. Given the structure of its former service provider, historical consumption data was
not available for either entity to provide Hydro One in order to complete the hourly load shape
required to calculate the cost allocation data that drives the Cost of Service process. Given this
significant lack of data WPPI decided to retract its original filing and CPC did not pursue its
filing until a defensible methodology for cost allocation could be determined. To that end both
companies have enlisted industry experts to assist in the production of cost allocation, load
forecasting and weather normalization. With these steps nearing completion it is anticipated that
the remainder of the application can be compiled and submitted by the proposed June 15"
deadline referenced above.
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If you have any questions or comments please do not hesitate to contact me.

Respectfully submitted,

Wally Curry #

President



